Landscape Committee Report
18 January 2025

No meeting was held in January as there was no new business to discuss.

Here is an update on landscaping:
· We received the insurance claim for the broken window at 1231.
· Drainage behind and under 1220 through 1226 is still an issue.  A-Team has done an excellent job of cleaning out the culvert along June trail.  That should help.  Bayside came out to back-flow the storm drains but their equipment is too big for the 4” corrugated drain pipes.  We will try Blythe Plumbing.  Clearmark Locators advised us it was highly unlikely that they could locate the drain system given it is plastic and over 2 feet down.
· Beaver’s took down a tree in the pond area and it fell into our common space.  They started dismembering it.  They have taken out a lot of trees along the June trail.  The master association is working with a naturalist to try to solve the pond water level.
· Still need to have stumps ground at 1256 and 1252, plus 1212 and 1220. And 1262.
· Will need to plant shrub as planned at 1220 once the stump is ground.
· Still need to figure out the dead grass issue in the common areas.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Custom Cut is scheduled to coppercide treat the Dogwood at 1256 on the 15th.
· 1268 dying shrub will probably come out next year.
· Need to be thinking about replacement trees, beginning with 1256.
· Planning an irrigation survey when system comes on again early summer.
· As always, we are looking for volunteers for the landscape committee and for help with mulch parties and other DIY landscape activities. Someone else needs to chair the committee.
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